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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSFORTATION
NATIONAL. TRANSIPDRTATIDN SAFETY BoARD
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20591
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IN REPLY
REFER TO: {fu' "‘1""‘1‘11.5"96

Honorable William F. McKee
Administrator

Federal Aviation administration
Deparitment of Transportatlon

anran

LE Tt fa ral i
Hdﬁu.rug,uuu, LN i sl w g i v
Dear General McKee:

On Ochober 5, 1967, a Douglas DO-9 aivcraft, H330LL, operated by
Delta Alr Lines experlenced an overheat condition and fire warning
in the auxiliary power unit area which 1s installed in the tail section
of the aircraft. The overheal condition was of sufficlent intensity to
result in scorched electrical wiring located adjacent to the heat con~
caentration. 4 fuel feed line located in this area was not affected.
fire extinpuishing agent was discharged and, since the condition was
encountered during an approach, an otherwise scheduled landing was
completed.

The overheat condition was preciplitated by misaligmment of the
primary APU exhaust duct within the secondary shroud assembly. This
condition resulted in chafing, cracking and an eventual leak of the
hot exhaust gases. Investigation further disclosed that previous
incidents of a similar nature prompted MHclonnell-Douglas Corporation
$o igsue Service Letters Nos. 9«7l, 9-139 and 9-1394 on February 6,
1967, September 9, 1967, and October 19, 1967, respectively. Service
Bulletins L9-7 and h9-8, dated April 1k, 1966, and November 2, 1966,
respectively, have also been lssued by the manufacturer in an effort
to correct the general problem.

In view of the latest incident, it appears that measures thus far
inltiated by the manufacturer were ineffective in precluding failures
of the APU exhaust shroud and duct assambly. To preclude similar
occurrences in the future, it is recommended that a reevaluation of
the adequacy of the APU exhaust duct and shroud mounting installation
on ICw9 aircraft be made and that the implementatlon of any design or
installation changes that may resuli be made mandatory.
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We further recommend that the APU not be operated in flight until
the reevaluation and any necessary modifications are completed.

Thip matter has been discussed with your Western Region englneering
persomnel and if we can be of further assistance please so advise.

sincerely yours,
Original signed by
Jjoseph J. {'Connell, Jr.

Jogeph J. O'Connell, Jr.
Chalrman




